
Hello! I hope this sum-
mer has been an enjoyable 
and memorable one for you 
and your family. Mother 
Nature has given us those 
hot and humid days. We’ve 
sweltered through those 
over 90 degree days and 
record rainfall, wreaking 
havoc on Bellevue and sur-
rounding areas. Let’s hope 
cooler and dryer weather is 
just around the corner.

Well kids, the first day 
of school is here.  August 
15, 2017 starts the new 
school year for the Bel-
levue Independent School 
District. Many new faces 
have joined the faculty and 
staff of both Grandview 
Elementary and the High 
School.  Superintendent 
Robb Smith and his staff 
have been busy preparing 

for another school year. 
Great things are happening 
in our school system these 
days and the black and 
gold is on the rise! Please 
remember with school 
back in session, be extra 
cautious to slow down and 
fully stop at crosswalks. 
Take time to show your 
support for all of our young 
athletes that will be partic-
ipating in a fall sport this 
year. Football, Volleyball, 
Soccer, Cross Country, and 
our Tiger Band of Gold 
marching band all have 
been working very hard to 
have a great season.

Fairfield Avenue con-
tinues to host First Fri-
days. So stop down and 
show your support for the 
many great owners and 
shops that help make Bel-
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levue unique. Eat, drink, 
shop and play here at home 
to keep Bellevue thriving. 
Thanks to all who helped 
put all the great shopping 
events together. Also com-
ing up in September will 
be the annual “Art in the 
Park” event at the Bellevue 
Beach Park from 10 am to 
5 pm on the 8th. Always a 
great event and wonderful 
art, craft, food, drink and 
people to go along with it. 

City staff is busy put-
ting the finishing touches 
on the annual Senior Citi-
zens appreciation picnic 
which will take place on 
August 14 from 11 am to 
4 pm at the Bellevue Vet-
eran’s Club. Come down 
for a fun filled day of food, 
music and games because 
our seniors are one of our 
city’s greatest assets. 

see MAyor
Cont’d on pAge 2

Meet sergeAnt AlAnnA BAss

It’s just around the cor-
ner - the 17th Annual Art 
in the Park on Saturday, 
September 8 from 10 am 
to 5 pm at the Thomas J. 
Weithorn Memorial Beach 
Park. You’ll certainly be 
wowed by the artists, mak-
ers, musicians, art for kids, 
food, and drink. You’ll find 
fantastic one-of-a-kind art 
and craft created by both 
returning and new artisans 
to Art in the Park. 

Bring the kids with 
you because they’ll have 
a chance to show their 
creative side and make a 
piece of art to take home. 
Our three Bellevue schools 
are represented displaying 
artwork and face painting. 

Since art fills an important 
role in childhood develop-
ment, the Art in the Park 
Silent Auction will have a 
tent to bid  that benefits the 
art programs in our schools 
and you get an amazing 
piece of art generously do-
nated by Art in the Park ar-
tisans.  

There’s plenty to enjoy 
on September 8th includ-
ing the gorgeous park, live 
music, belly dancing, and 
great food, drink and vis-
iting our historic Fairfield 
Avenue shopping district! 
Plus, it’s the last 2nd Sat-
urday Concert in the Park 
beginning at 7 pm.

Art in the Park is made 
possible by the efforts of 

the Art in the Park com-
mittee, volunteers, In Vue, 
the City of Bellevue, and 
our sponsors including our 
major sponsors: The Party 
Source and Brandicorp.      

If you want to have 
fun and feel good about 
contributing, be a volun-
teer. We’ll even give you 
a free t-shirt. Contact Jody 
at jody.robinson@bellev-
ueky.org or 292-4220 to 
find out how to register to 
volunteer.

For updates, please 
follow us on Facebook 
https://www.facebook.
com/bellevue.ky.art.in.the.
park/.   

Art in the pArk

Please 
Drive

 Safely 
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by Frannie Bennett
Born and raised in 

Northern Kentucky, Ser-
geant Alanna Bass has a 
passion for the Bellevue 
community and a commit-
ment to protecting its citi-
zens. After attending East-
ern Kentucky University, 
Sgt. Bass began her career 
in law enforcement as a 
parole officer, and soon af-
ter, began working toward 
her goal of becoming a po-
lice officer. “I just knew I 
wasn’t meant to sit behind 
a desk all day and work 
on math equations,” she 
joked while discussing her 
career path. “I was meant 
to have an active, hands-
on role in the community.”

Sgt. Bass began her 
career as a police officer at 
Northern Kentucky Uni-
versity and has now been 
with Bellevue Police De-
partment for four years. 

Sgt. Bass’ favorite thing 
about the area is the “small 
town feel although we are 
so close to Cincinnati. It’s 
a great area to work in, and 
the Bellevue Police De-
partment really enjoys be-
ing a part of it.” Addition-
ally, Sgt. Bass enjoys that 
her day is never the same 
twice, allowing her to meet 
new people, undertake 
new challenges, and truly 
value all that Bellevue has 
to offer. Overall, Sgt. Bass 
wants Bellevue’s citizen 
to know that the Bellevue 
Police Department always 
keeps citizen’s safety at the 
forefront and they genu-
inely care about the city 
and those in it.

Allens 
Lawn & Tree Care

743-1840



Bellevue

Community

News
The Bellevue Community 
News is published once a  
month by Community Shopper 
LLC, 464 Kuhrs Lane, Coving-
ton, KY 41015-1034. Rate & 
advertising information may 
be obtained  by calling Mike 
Pendery publisher/owner @ 
859-331-7977, or by E-mail 
to communityshopper@twc.
com.  Publisher is not liable 
for contents of any ads or any 
claims made by advertisers.

Next Issue
September 14

Deadline
September 7

Code enForCeMent Corner
by Terry Baute
Code Enforcement Officer

The summer has been a 
hot one. I hope your sum-
mer has been enjoyable 
and safe for you and your 
family. School is starting 
back soon so let’s remem-
ber to watch out for our lit-
tle friends walking to and 
from school. 

The month of July was 
a hectic one for the city. 
For some reason garbage 
complaints have gone up. 
It is real simple: garbage 
must be placed in an ap-
proved garbage can with 
a lid the morning of or the 

night before for pickup. 
CSI does a great job in tak-
ing care of our city trash 
pickup, but they are limited 
on the amount of garbage 
they will take. They are on 
a tight schedule and can’t 
pick up a large amount of 
set out. Fabric furniture, 
mattresses and clothing 
must be placed in a plas-
tic bag. The reason for this 
ordinance is to prevent the 
spread of bed bugs etc. and 
CSI workers don’t want to 
take these little creatures 
home because they han-
dled something not in plas-
tic. You can’t tell some-
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this thing together. You 
are an important part of 
this great community. I am 
very fortunate and proud 
to work for the City of 
Bellevue and to have met 
so many friendly residents.

Be kind to one another, 
do good work and stay in 

touch!
“An individual can 

make a difference; but 
a group can change the 
world. Let’s make this 
world and the City of Bel-
levue a better place. We 
can make a difference.”

times if something 
has bedbugs, so 
they do not pick 
it up period, if it 
isn’t in plastic. Our 
city provides large 
plastic bags for 
purchase for $3.00 
per bag. If you 
are in doubt about 
what can be picked 
up please call CSI 
513-771-4200 or 
the City office 859-
431-8888.  

Our office has 

processed 9 building per-
mits during the month of 
July. This month those is-
sued, total $100,240.00. 
This is always good news 
as it keeps property values 
up. If you are uncertain 
whether you need a per-
mit for a project please call 
me and I will be more than 
happy to work with you 
and conduct an onsite vis-
it. Contractors are required 
to obtain an occupational 
license prior to starting 
work. If they start a project 
without a license, the job 
will be stopped until they 
purchase this license and 
a penalty will be added as 
well.  

  Did you know?
 Home owners are re-

quired by code to have 
their address properly 
posted and visible in “4” 
inch Numbers. Let me wish 
each one of you an early 
Happy Labor Day! Work-
ing together we are making 
this a better place to live, 
work, and play! Thanks for 
doing your part. 

I hope this Summer has 
brought  you good health, 
prosperity and fortune.

Remember, we are in 

Our summer concerts 
in the park have been well 
attended this summer, the 
last show will take place 
on September 8 following 
Art in the Park with the 
Trailer Park Floozies start-
ing  at 7 pm. Make the day 
a Bellevue day! Hats off to 
Mary Scott and our pub-
lic service Department for 
all working hard to make 
them happen.

With the warm and wet 
weather we have been ex-
periencing this summer, 
please take time to check 
for and remove any weeds 
or cut any high grass 
around your home. We 
hope everyone checks and 
cleans the alley ways be-
hind their home, remem-
ber to move your trash 
cans back inside your yard 
after pick up has happened 
to make the safe and pass-
able for vehicles and a bet-
ter neighborhood. Please 
make sure you do not have 
any standing water around 
your house. Take time to 
check on the elderly mem-
bers of our community 
during these hot summer 
days to make sure they are 
coping with the high tem-
peratures. Please remem-
ber if you are out walking 
your four-legged friends, 
please take the time to 
clean up after your pets. 
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It is the law and will help 
prevent pets and people 
getting ill. If you happen 
to not have a bag with you, 
please make use of one of 
the bag stations.

Remember to check in 
at the city offices if you 
are planning any projects 
around the house before 
the weather turns cold. 
City and County staff will 
be glad to help out with 
planning for proper per-
mits and COA’s where 
needed. Thanks and have 
a great and safe Labor Day 
weekend.

REUNION
Date: 9/29/18  Time: 7:00-11:00

Place:  Bellevue Vets Hall, 
24 Fairfield Avenue, Bellevue, KY

Cost:  $30 per Person ($35 at the door)
Checks:  Payable to “Bellevue 1978 Reunion”

RSVP: By 9/7/18
Hors d’oeuvres, Beer, Wine and 
Soft Drinks included.  Cash Bar.

***PLEASE RSVP and send payment to:

David Fessler
FESSLER, SCHNEIDER & GRIMME

14 N. Grand Avenue, Ft. Thomas, KY 41075

Bhs ClAss oF 1978

ALL LOANS SUBJECT TO APPROVAL.  NMLS 665059 MEMBER FDIC 

UnitedBankKY.com 859.448.4580

Personal  | Business  | Loans  | Online  | Mobile

Quality.
Reliable.
Nearby.
Trustworthy.
Customer centric.

34 Locations in 21 Communities, including

BOONE  |  CAMPBELL  |  KENTON

Amy Taylor
AVP, Lender
Bellevue Branch Manager
NMLS 1364320
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Fire Board Announces New Fire Chiefhistor iCAl
MArker

 The Fire Board of Fire 
Dept. of Bellevue-Dayton 
announced earlier this year 
the retirement of Fire Chief 
Michael P. Auteri, who 
faithfully served the Bel-
levue and Dayton commu-
nities for nearly 30 years. 
In June, the Fire Board an-
nounced that Captain Chris 
Adkins, a 14-year veteran 
of Fire Dept. of Bellevue-
Dayton, would succeed 
Auteri as the department’s 
new Fire Chief beginning 
July 1.   

“I want to thank both 
cities for their patience as 
we went through a very 
rigorous hiring process,” 
said Board Chairman, Jeff 
Haas.  “I believe that Chief 
Adkins will continue to 
take our fire department 
forward in a positive di-
rection, and be an asset to 
both cities for many years 
to come.”

Chief Adkins, who 
will oversee the fire de-
partment’s 16 employees, 
began his fire service ca-
reer with the Paris, Ken-
tucky Fire Department in 
1998.  He was hired by Fire 

Dept. of Bellevue-Dayton 
in 2014, where he rose 
through the ranks of Fire-
fighter/Paramedic, Lieu-
tenant, and Captain. Chief 
Adkins also served as the 
department’s EMS Coor-
dinator for six years, and 
is the first Fire Chief in the 
history of the fire depart-
ment to be certified as a 
Firefighter/Paramedic.   

“Our two cities are 
fortunate to have such a 

talented individual leading 
the fire department,” said 
Board Chairman Jeff Haas.  
“Chief Adkins is a natural 
leader - a professional who 
is passionate about the cit-
ies and the fire service,” he 
said.
Submitted by: Karen 
Strickley
FDBD fire board meetings  
held monthly. 
THE PUBLIC IS 
ALWAYS INVITED.

SHOP In Vue
DINE In Vue
DRINK In Vue
CELEBRATE In Vue
Keep the Labor Day 

extravaganzas going and 
get primed for Art in the 
Park with some shopping, 
dining, drinking, celebrat-
ing, and art openings! On 
Friday, September 7th the 
historic Fairfield Avenue 
businesses stay open late 
to offer you a delightful 
evening that brings the 
community together. 

If you like art and are 

interested in supporting 
the Bellevue schools, be 
sure to stop by The Am-
persand Gallery at 408 
Fairfield Avenue to bid on 
the Art in the Park Silent 
Auction. The auction will 
close at the Art in the Park 
the following day at the 
Thomas J. Weithorn Me-
morial Beach Park. Am-
persand Home will hope-
fully be open for their first 
First Friday too.

Have a happy Labor 
Day and we look forward 
to seeing you at First Fri-

First FridAy FAirField Fun

How many times have 
you driven past this mark-
er, but never stopped to 
read it?  When I read it, I 
was impressed Bellevue 
had one of the first wom-
en doctors in the State of 
Kentucky.  Dr. Anna E. 
Wolfram was born in Can-
ada in 1859.  The family 
immigrated to the United 
States in 1861.  Her father 
was from Germany and 
mother from England.  Dr. 
Wolfram was a graduate 
of the Cincinnati Medical 
College in 1895 and for 15 

SEAN

Committed citizen volunteer with six years of service on 
Planning and Zoning Commission and Board of Adjustments

Dedicated to a safe, vibrant and prosperous Bellevue
Paid for by Sean Fisher 

FisherForBellevue.com

years was head nurse at Dr. 
Reney’s Hospital, now the 
Bethesda Hospital in Cin-
cinnati.  She specialized 
in women’s and children’s 
diseases.  Dr. Wolfram 
lived at 322 Center St.  
She died in 1930.  Mass 
for Dr. Wolfram was at St 
Anthony Church.  She is 
buried in Evergreen Ceme-
tery.  After much research, 
I couldn’t find a picture of 
her.

Contributed by Carol J. 
Rich

 513-520-5133 COMMERCIAL

• All Types of Roofs
• Box Gutters

• Remodeling
• Free Estimates

• Fully Insured

D MITCHELL 

RESIDENTIAL

Windows • Doors • Kitchens • Bathrooms• Roofing 

Since
1972

Real Training. Life Changing.
Center for Employment Training

Career Training in Three Skills
•Medical Assisting 

•Business and Computer Technologies
•Health Technology Administration

Obtain GED while in training•Debt free education
START TODAY

Call
859-491-8303 ext. 2201

i n s u r a n c e  •   Since 1929

(859) 491-5100
www.desmondinsurance.com

day beginning at 5 pm! 
Keep up with what’s 

happening at www.Shop-
BellevueKY.com or Face-
book at www.Facebook.
com/ShopBellevueKY for 
the latest Fairfield Avenue 
news.  

THIS 
SPACE 
FOR 
SALE

You can reach 
Bellevue with our 

Print Edition 
and On-line.
Please help 
support our 

Community paper.

859-331-7977

An ad this size 
is only $35. 



AdjustMents Are Frequently MAde
by Jo Anne Warren, Master Gardener, Tree Hugger

Never underestimate the resourcefulness, flexibility, and determination of a tree.  
Below are examples of problems solved:
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ESTATE
JEWELRY

Specializing in Gold, Silver, 
Loose Diamonds, Antique Jewelry, 

Antique Wrist & 
Pocket Watches, especially Rolex, 

Patek Philippe, 
Vacheron & Contantin

319 Fairfield Avenue. 
Bellevue, KY. 41073

(859) 261-3636

Creating Satisfaction Since 1932

Elect

HATTON
Terry

C i t y  C o u n c i l
PAID FOR BY TERRY HATTON

Community driven and Accessible

#2 This Palm Tree Fell Over and Curved Right Back Up

#3 This Tree Fell Over And Grew 4 More Trees Out Of Itself

#1 A Place Of Enchantment

Please Support 
Our 

Advertisers,
They Make 
This Paper
Possible

Also
Check us out @

bellevuecommunity
news.com
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CoMMunity CAts

M-TH- 6am-10pm • Fri- 6am-11pm • Sat- 7am-11pm • Sun- 7am-10pm

Our county has ad-
opted a new program to 
help our county shelter 
be no-kill.  This means if 
there are feral or stray cats 
reproducing, spraying and 
causing problems in your 
neighborhood, we will 
trap them have them vac-
cinated, spay/neutered and 
an eartip and release back 
into the area.  This keeps 
new cats from vacuuming 
(Moving into) the neigh-
borhood and your area cats 
are healthier (not spread-
ing disease) and no longer 
spraying, fighting etc be-
cause they are altered. We 
do not bring new or extra 
cats into you neighbor-
hood.  We always put the 
cats back where they were 
picked up.  Relocating is 
not humane. We realize 
that there are residents that 
would not want the cats re-
turned.  We are willing to 
help you understand the 
program and offer deter-
rents for your property to 
help reduce the surround-
ing cats from coming onto 
your property.  We are also 
making caretakers more 
proactive to help eliminate 

negative neighborhood 
problems.    

We have had this pro-
gram in place since Oc-
tober 2016 and we have 
dramatically reduced the 
number of cats euthanized.  
Only terminally injured/
sick cats are euthanized 
now. Please be proactive 
and help us continue to 
save lives.  Call 859-635-
2819 and we can discuss 
trapping in your area. If it 
is an emergency please call 
me through dispatch 859-
292-3622

Your cat can get 
spayed/neutered for free 
if you qualify for low in-
come.  If you do not qual-
ify it is only a $20 co-pay. 
You also need proof of res-
idency; this is a grant for 
Campbell County. If you 
have friends that need cats 
done in surrounding Coun-
ties have them check with 
their local shelter.  The 
grant incorporates 5 NKY 
counties. 

LOW COST SPAY/
NEUTER FOR CAMP-
BELL COUNTY

1. UCAN 2830 
Colerain Ave. Cincin-

nati Oh. 45225 513-721-
PETS(7387) 
www.ucancincinnati.org                                                    

2. OAR 5619 Orlando 
Pl, Cincinnati, OH 45227
 (513) 871-0185 www.ohio-
alleycat.org

3. Dr. Heineke 5 Or-
lando Dr. Alexandria, KY. 
859-635-3783

I hope you find this ar-
ticle was helpful.  Please 
spay/neuter your pet!

Please note correction: 
In my June article I made a 
mistake and made it sound 
like all cats that are spayed/
neutered are exempt from 
citations. That is not the 
case.  If your cat is a neigh-
borhood nuisance we can 
impose fines for running 
at large.  The only cats that 
are exempt from citations 
are the community cats that 
are marked with an ear tip.  
Those cats have no true 
owner, but do have caretak-
ers that provide food.

RE-ELECT

VOTE NOVEMBER 6

GRAVETT’S GARAGE

“Complete Car & Truck Repair”

180 Fairfield Ave
Bellevue, Kentucky 41073 859-581-9469

The NKY Chapter of 
Kentucky Public Retirees 
will have their monthly 
meeting on Monday Sep-
tember 10, 2018 at Gold-
en Coral 388 Orphanage 
Road Fort Wright, KY. Ms. 
Betty Pendergrass ,CERS 
representative to Board of 
Kentucky Retirement Sys-
tem, will be the speaker. 
She will present the latest 
updates on pension crisis 
in Kentucky. We will gath-
er at 11:45 a.m. for lunch 
and social time. Beginning 
at 12:30 the guest speaker 
will talk. A short business 
meeting following. Ad-
journment  will be 2:00 
p.m.

Retirees from state, lo-
cal, county governments, 
support staff from Ken-
tucky State Universities, 
and support staff from KY. 
Independent School sys-
tems are welcome to attend 
meetings and join if inter-
ested.  Spouses are wel-
come to attend and join.  
The retiree must receive 
a pension from KERS, 
CERS  and/or STATE PO-
LICE.

Membership is free 
from month of joining to 
the end of the year Decem-
ber 2018 for new mem-

ky puBliC retirees Mtg

see retirees
Cont’d on pAge 6
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GARY
GENTRUP
CONSTRUCTION

• concrete  • masonry

Kevin Wall, DMD
340 Fairfield Avenue • Bellevue KY 41073

859-291-7621 

Bellevue eduCAtion FoundAtion golF outing

Painting
        Home Repair
            Gutter Cleaning
               Debris Hauling

743-1840

Allens

Date  Time  Opponent Location 
8/20 – Mon 5:00pm Villa Madonna   Home 
8/22 –Wed 6:00pm Dayton Home 
8/28 -Tues 6:00pm Highlands 
9/4-Tues 5:00pm Cov Latin   Home 
9/5 – Wed 6:00pm Holmes 
9/10-Mon 5:00pm Ludlow 
9/12-Wed 5:00pm Newport    Home 
9/17-Mon 5:00pm Cal Christian     Home 
9/18-Tues 5:00pm Ludlow    Home 
9/19-Wed 5:00pm Cov Latin 
9/24-Mon 5:00pm Holmes    Home 
10/1-Mon 6:00pm Carroll Co 
10/3-Wed 6:00pm Newport

2018 Bellevue Volleyball Schedule
Thursday  August 16  vs Holmes   6pm/7pm
Thursday August 23  @ Grant Co   6pm
Monday  August 27  vs Conner   6pm/7pm
Tuesday August 28  @ Heritage   6pm/7pm
Thursday August 30  @ Silver Grove  MS & Varsity 5/6pm
Tuesday September 4  @ Dayton   6pm/7pm
Wednesday  September 5  vs Newport   6pm/7pm
Thursday September 6  vs Cov Latin   5:30pm/6:30pm
Monday September 10  @ Brossart   6pm/7pm
Tuesday September 11  @ Ludlow   6pm/7pm
Monday September 17  @ Williamstown  6pm/7pm
Tuesday September 18  vs Lloyd   6pm/7pm
Thursday September 20  @Holmes   6pm/7pm
Tuesday September 25  vs Villa Madonna  6pm/7pm
Monday October 1  @ Bracken Co   6pm/7pm
Tuesday October 2  @ Highlands   6pm/7pm
Wednesday October 3  @ Newport   6pm/7pm
District Tournament Starts Week of Oct 8

2018 Bellevue 
Football Schedule

August 17   vs Nicholas Co 7pm
August 24   @ Dayton 7pm
August 31   @ Brossart 7pm
September 8   @ St. Bernard 7pm (Saturday)
September 14   vs Gallatin 7pm (Dist. Alumni)
BYE
September 28   vs Newport 7pm (Homecoming)
October 4   @ Beechwood 7pm (Thursday)
October 12   vs Dayton 7pm
October 19   vs Ludlow 7pm (Senior Night)
October 26   @ Walton Verona 7pm 

Bellevue High School 
2018 Girls Soccer Schedule

The Bellevue Educa-
tion Foundation will hold 
its classic golf outing on 
Saturday September 8, 
2018, starting at 7AM with 
breakfast, at the Twin Oaks 
Golf Course in Coving-
ton, Ky.  The golf outing is 
the Foundation’s primary 
fundraiser. 

The Foundation is 
thrilled that our 2018 title 
sponsor is the Rothfuss 
Family in memory of Bet-
sy. Please join the Roth-
fuss family in support of 
our children.  All proceeds 
go toward the academic 
needs of children attending 
the Bellevue Independent 
School District.  

The golf outing has be-
come a regional favorite of 
BHS alumni and friends. 
Golfers enjoy a hearty hot 

breakfast, refreshments on 
the course, prizes and a 
lunch reception ceremony. 
Sound fun? At least 100 
golfers every year say “it 
is!”. Your foursome just 
might win one of the new 
awards that will be given 
out this year. 

Don’t wait! Register, 
now! Just click on www.
Bellevuegolfouting.com  
and register as a single 
golfer or foursome. You 
can also take advantage 
of our expanded sponsor-
ship program. The Bel-
levue Education Founda-
tion is a 501(c) (3) entity 
and donations are tax de-
ductible. Well over 100 
golfers participate in this 
classic event. Lots of op-
portunities are available 
for name and/or business 

recognition through our 
sponsorship packages and 
door prize money.  Every 
generous contribution pro-
vides academic resources 
that simply are beyond ed-
ucational budgets for the 
children and teachers. 

Please contact a foun-
dation member below if 
you have any questions:

Charlie Sutkamp             
charlie.sutkamp@gmail.

com    513-238-9252
Steve Crawford               

steve@crawfordins.com           
513-532-5959   

Karen Hurtt Craddock     
karen.craddock@hotmail.

com  859-957-3395
            Dave Fessler  

dfessler@fsgattorneys.
com      859-866-1203
See you in September!

bers. Individual member-
ship dues are $15 from 
January to December each 
year. KPR has a website, 
Facebook page, quarterly 
newsletter “The Kernel”, 
and twitter where you can 
download application and 
find the latest news. The 
NKY Chapter has their 
own Facebook page “The 
NKY Chapter of Kentucky 
Public Retirees.

All questions can be 
addressed to Ralph Wolff 
NKY Membership Chair 
859-341-0031. NKY 
Chapter President is Mil-
ton Mains.

Submitted by Melissa 
Artopoeus

retirees FroM pAge 5
Public Relations of 

NKY Chapter of Ken-
tucky Public Retirees
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Newport
901 E. Sixth St.
Newport, KY 41011

Programs for Adults 
and Teens

Science Club: Secret 
Agent Experiments

3-5 pm Thursday, Aug. 
16

Learn the science be-
hind the most top secret 
methods. Register for your 
spot today to learn how 
to dust for prints, make 
a homemade magnifying 
glass, and how to make 
your own disappearing 
ink. Ages 11-19. Registra-
tion required.

Photography
6:30-8:30 pm Monday, 

Aug. 20
Learn photography 

techniques. Ages 18 & up. 
Registration required.

College and Job Help 
from the 

Brighton Center
3-5 pm Tuesday, Aug. 21

Meet with a staff mem-
ber from the Brighton 
Center to learn about Fed-
erally-funded job training 
and college opportunities. 
Also, get help with re-
sumes and job searching. 
Open to all — teens and 
adults. Ages 13 & up. No 
need to register.

YA for Grown Adults 
Book Club

7 pm Tuesday, Aug. 21
Join the discussion of 

Far Far Away by Tom Mc-
Neal. Ages 18 & up. New 
members welcome. No 
need to register.

Friends Book Sale
9 am-noon Thursday, 

Aug. 23
The Friends of the Li-

brary are open 9 a.m. to 
noon the fourth Thursday 
every month from January-
October for a book sale.  
Stop in to take advantage 
of great prices on a wide 
selection of books for all 

ages.  Prices range from 25 
cents to $2 for select titles. 
The book sale is located in 
the Friends Room on the 
lower level of the Newport 
Branch. All ages. No need 
to register.

Fly Fishing
10:30 am-4:30 pm 
Saturday, Aug. 25
Did you ever think you 

might like to try fly-fish-
ing? Here’s your chance 
to get a down-to-earth un-
derstanding of just what 
this sport is all about. Ages 
18 & up. Registration re-
quired.

Impromptu
3-5 pm Wednesday, 

Aug. 29
Come unwind after 

school, we may play board 
games, we may make a 
craft.  We could do both. 
The time is planned; the 
fun is not. Ages 11-19. No 
need to register.

Anime Club
3-5 pm Thursday, Aug. 30

Do you love anime? 
Have you shipped every-
one? Do you want to talk 
about anime with other 
teens who love it as much 
as you? Today is your day. 
We’ll watch anime, eat 
Pocky, maybe we’ll make 
a craft or color pictures and 
talk about all things anime. 
Ages 12-19. No need to 
register.

The Library makes 
every reasonable effort to 
provide equal access to all 
patrons.  Contact access@
cc-pl.org or call 859-781-
6166 ext. 31 at least 72 
hours before an event to ar-
range for accommodation.  
All facilities and meeting 
rooms are ADA compliant.

The Campbell County 
Public Library operates 
four branches.  The Cold 
Spring Branch is located 
at 3920 Alexandria Pike 
in Cold Spring, phone 
859-781-6166.  The Car-

rico/Fort Thomas Branch 
is located at 1000 High-
land Ave. in Fort Thom-
as, phone 859-572-5033.  
The Newport Branch is 
located at 901 E. Sixth St. 
in Newport, phone 859-
572-5035. The Alexandria 
Branch is located at 8830 
Alexandria Pike in Alex-
andria, phone 859-572-
7463. 

There are two Express 
locations for pickups and 
returns in Silver Grove 
and Melbourne.  

Hours for Cold Spring, 
Carrico/Fort Thomas and 
Newport branches are 
9 a.m.-9 p.m. Monday-
Thursday; 9 a.m.-7 p.m. 
Friday; 9 a.m.-5 p.m. Sat-
urday; and 1-5 p.m. Sun-
day.  Hours for Alexandria 
are 11 a.m.-7 p.m. Tues-
day-Friday; 11 a.m.-5 
p.m. Saturday; and closed 
Sunday and Monday. The 
Web site address is www.
cc-pl.org.

see eXhiBit
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hAppenings At the newport liBrAry

Why go to the casinos to play 
video slots when you can play 

12 Electronic Pulltab Machines 
at the Bellevue Vets?

Win up to 
$599

no tax paperwork (#00558)

We have a weekly Queen of hearts 
drawing every Tuesday at a cost of 

$1 per ticket 
Minimum Jackpot is

$5,000.00

BELLEVUE VETS 
Bar Open To The Public

24 Fairfield Ave • Bellevue, Ky • 431-0045

Live Music

WEBN
Fireworks

For the entire month 
of August

 $9 buckets of 
domestic beer

$1.50 16oz.domestic 
draft beer noon till 8pm 

$2 well drinks noon till 8pm 

In 1919, the Cincinnati 
Reds won the world cham-
pionship, a victory that was 
marred by a betting scan-
dal involving their oppo-
nents, the Chicago White 
Sox, who were accused of 
intentionally losing to the 
Reds in exchange for a pay-
off from a gambling syndi-
cate. The so-called “Black 
Sox” scandal rocked Major 
League baseball and led 
to the appointment of the 
sport’s first commissioner.

A new exhibit at Beh-
ringer-Crawford Museum 
celebrates the champion 
Reds on the eve of the 
100th anniversary of their 
win. The exhibit, loaned 
by a private collector, in-
cludes authenticated player 
postcards of the full 1919 
Reds team from when they 
won the National League 
pennant, plus autographs, 

World Series souvenir pro-
grams, scorecards, news-
papers and more. One 
section of the exhibit ad-
dresses the controversy 
surrounding the “Black 
Sox” episode, which led 
to the expulsion of eight 
White Sox players and was 
the basis for the1980s fea-
ture film, Eight Men Out.

The exhibit, which is 
included with museum ad-
mission, will be on display 
through the opening day of 
the 2019 baseball season.

###
About Behringer-

Crawford Museum:
From the ridiculous 

(BCM’s infamous two-
headed calf) to the sublime 
(our fascinating collec-

new Behringer-CrAwFord 
eXhiBit CeleBrAtes 

1919 world ChAMpion reds

THIS SPACE FOR SALE
An ad this size is only $25

Print Edition and On-line. Please help 
support our community paper.

Call Mike @ 859-331-7977
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Our faith may be over 
2000 years old, but our 
thinking is not.  From a 
rich heritage, St. John 
United Church of Christ 
journeys forward to new 
and relevant ways to en-
gage in spirituality and ser-
vice that expresses Jesus’ 
teaching to love one an-
other.  Confronted by the 
hard knocks of life, people 
need a faith community 
that is not afraid to ask 
tough questions, a church 
where doubts can be aired 
as strongly as belief.  St. 
John Church is that kind of 
place.

We not only pledge to 
honor and welcome people 
of all races, ages, marital 
status, abilities, ethnicities, 
socio-economic levels, 
sexual orientations, and 
gender identities into the 
full life and ministry of the 
church, we pledge to think 
critically and live faithfully 
as disciples of Jesus in the 
world today.  That means 
we approach the Bible far 
too seriously to read it lit-
erally.  And through the 
ancient spiritual practices 
of prayer, worship, medi-
tation, study of Scripture, 
service to others, building 
spiritual relationships, and 
generous giving, we live 
out the covenant (promise) 
of God with one anoth-
er.  We are a Church that 
honors freedom, calls for 
responsibility, and values 
living in peaceful and just 
relationships with each 
other and all creation.  

St. John Church seeks 
to be a place of worship, 

learning, fellowship, shar-
ing, and spiritual growth 
to become all that God de-
sires for each of us to be.  
No matter who you are 
or where you are on life’s 
journey, you are welcome 
here to join us on this spiri-
tual journey.

You are invited and 
welcome at St. John Unit-
ed Church of Christ in Bel-
levue, Kentucky.  Go to 
www.StJohnChurch.net, 
click on “The Pulpit,” then 
click on “Videos” to view 
a welcome video just for 
you. 

Soft-Baked Pretzels
Pretzel Sandwiches

Dine-In or Carry Out
Party Trays Available

411 Fairfield Ave
859-781-6569

FroM the Corner
“who we Are”

From the Corner
is written by the 
Rev. Keith M. Haithcock,
Pastor & Teacher of St. John
United Church of Christ
on the corner of
Fairfield and Ward  Avenues.,
Bellevue, KY

We Haul It All!!

513-371-2763

Appliances, Furniture, Construction Debris, Tree Removal, Attic, 
Yard, Garage, Basement, All Areas - Free Estimates

Best Rates, Same Day Service Available.

Affordable
HAULING

$20 OFF
When you mention this ad

FREE Estimates

SCHWAB

859-835-3595
Dobbling, MuehlenkaMp 

& erschell Funeral 
hoMes

Our families serving yOur 
families fOr generatiOns

STEAK & SEAFOOD

Phone: 859-360-5573
Email: ktrotta1961@gmail.com

441 6th Avenue
Dayton, KY 41074

Monday through Saturday 4:30 p.m. to 10:00.  
Sun From 3:00 PM to 9:00 P.M. 

SPECIALS
SUNDAY 

Full Rack of Ribs, Side & Salad      $1995 

SUNDAY THRU THURSDAY
Surf-n-Turf 

NY Strip, Lobster tail, 2 Scallops, 
2Stuffed Shrimp, Side or Salad   $4000

THURSDAY
40% Off a Bottle of Wine with 2 Entrees

FRIDAY NIGHT
Seafood Special - Lobster tail, Salmon, 

Stuffed Shrimp & Drunken Shrimp $4000

eXhiBit 
FroM pAge 7

moth fossil, take a ride 
through time with the 
beautifully restored 1892 
streetcar “Kentucky,” ac-
tivate the engines, lights 
and music of a miniature, 
mid-century community 
in the Faragher G-gauge 
train display and even 
watch a drive-in movie 
from the seat of a 1959 
Buick Electra convertible. 
View works by prominent 
national and international 
artists Mary Bruce Sharon, 
Wolfgang Ritschel, Harlan 
Hubbard and others from 
our region.  Music@BCM 
concerts are “the place to 
be on Thursday nights” 
during the summer, while 
the annual Holiday Toy 
Trains display is a child’s 
delight in winter.

This treasure trove 
of wonders is located in 
Devou Park, 1600 Mon-
tague Rd., Covington, KY 
41011. For more informa-
tion about BCM, call (859) 
491-4003, email info@bc-
museum.org or visit www.
bcmuseum.org.  Behring-
er-Crawford Museum is 
supported in part by our 
members; the City of Cov-
ington, Kenton County 
Fiscal Court, ArtsWave, 
Kentucky Arts Council, 
Northern Kentucky Sports 
Hall of Fame and The Car-
ol Ann and Ralph V. Haile, 
Jr. US Bank Foundation.

tions), this family-friendly 
museum celebrates the 

unique arts, heritage and 
culture of Northern Ken-
tucky as part of the Ohio 
Valley. Examine a mam-


